
PDD Task Force Meeting Notes
May 7, 2009

The meeting was opened at 6:00pm.  Wayne Wienholz welcomed all for volunteering their time and attending the meeting.  Attendance was taken by self-introductions.  Following is a list of the attendees for tonight’s meeting:   
Primaries:  Betsy Stubbs, Gary Franz, Jack Andren, Rick Brunaugh, Rick Kuss, Shawn Hess, Tiffany Speir, William Giddings

Alternates:  Reggie Romines, Ron Mozzone, 

Pierce County staff:  Gordon Aleshire, Laurie Bischof, Patricia Stice, Sean Gaffney, Vicki Diamond, Wayne Wienholz

Other Interested parties:  Art Davila, Karl Roth, Nel Batker

Facilitator:  Sally Perkins

Wayne stated he has updated the County Executive on the important issues being discussed by the committee.  
A contact list was distributed to all present.  Wayne explained they used the 2006 PDD Task Force Committee list and considered any new persons, since some of the 2006 members are no longer available to serve.  Wayne and Sean developed the membership list for the 2009 committee.  The committee list is divided into four categories: Primary members, who will represent their agencies at the table;  Alternates, who may act in the place of the primary;  County staff; and Interested parties.  Members were chosen from a wide range of organizations to give a fair representation of all interests in the PDD issue.  

Primary members are Betsy Stubbs, Catherine Rudolph, Gary Franz, Jack Andren, Rich Larson, Rick Brunaugh, Rick Kuss, Shawn Hess, Tiffany Spear, and William Giddings.  

Alternates are Rick Wickizer, Ron Mozzone, Tom Gion, Verne Pierson, Dwayne Cody and Reggie Romines.  Wayne encouraged the alternates to keep informed of the current activities of the committee so they can step into a primary role, if required to fill in if needed.  

Wayne further explained that all materials for meetings will be emailed to each member prior to the upcoming meeting.  To save time and paper, only a few extra copies will be available for distribution at the meetings.  Sally stated it is everyone’s responsibility to print out their own copies and bring all pertinent data to the meeting.  The only exception will be for those who do not have email.  A concerted effort will be made to try and get the meeting information to those individuals as needed.  

The primary members were urged to contact their alternate and brief them if the primary cannot attend a meeting.  We need all alternates up-to-speed so they can participate as a fully informed member to best represent their particular group.
Sally stated that the committee identified a list of issues at the last meeting.   It is possible some of the issues may be out of scope of this group based on the Executive’s directive.  The committee needs to stay within the scope of the Executive’s direction.  For those issues that are outside the scope of this Task Force, there may be other venues available for those persons who want to discuss them.At the April 29 meeting it was agreed that the committee needed to do fact-finding concerning some of the issues, so that all members have the same information.  So far the main information pieces the group has received are:  
1. Gary Franz’ report on the recent fires in Graham 

2. Wayne Wienholz’ list of 2008 fire causes

3. Gordon Aleshire’s report on the International Residential Code – Residential Fire Protection

4. Information packet from Matt Dobson of the Vinyl Siding Institute

Sally further stated that the discussions will move along quickly, so that we don’t  keep people longer than is necessary to accomplish the committee’s goals.  Task Force members were urged to raise a concern if they feel a discussion is moving too quickly.
Gary Franz then gave his report on the recent Graham fires.  (A copy of the full report had been sent in advance to the TF members prior to this meeting).  Gary stated that during this fire event, the firefighters experienced several important factors:

· The road network inhibited the firefighters ability to get to the homes on the opposite side of the main fire structure (connectivity problem).
· Fires of this magnitude generate extremely high temps - over 1000 degrees.
· These types of fires need huge amounts of oxygen and can create their own weather.
· The owner created his own PDD by adding a porch to the home that made the distance to the property line even closer.  
Gary highlighted the factors in the fire, as outlined in his written report.  Gary stated he can see this coming in every neighborhood where 6 foot separations are allowed.  These types of issues continue to concern the fire service.  These are the same issues of concern that first prompted the fire service to approach the County Council in 2006 and they are still the same concerns today.  
A discussion followed regarding fire department staffing, locations of fire stations, response time and the problems with connectivity.   The NFPA’s standard for response time was set in urban areas; such as New York, Boston, Los Angeles, etc.  Unincorporated Pierce County is not an urban area and we have no gridded streets.  Connectivity is a concern/problem. 
Sally noted that connectivity is a big issue.  It is important but possible solutions are likely out of the scope of this Task Force.  However, this information does give the TF a good, general understanding of the issue.  Sally interjected that the committee has to deal with what is already built.  What are the connectivity issues?  The TF can delve deeper into these issues for the next meeting regarding new proposals for the next regulations. 
A lengthy discussion followed regarding PDD applications and specifically those in the “pipeline”.  The extension time would be 2 years.  Applicants may apply for the extension starting in January 2009 through to June 30, 2009.  Council has the option to approve extension of the plats or not.  There are 1537 lots within applications in the pipeline now.  It was noted there are some applications out there who have not asked for an extension, as they are meeting the standard.  

Gary Franz introduced Reggie Romines, President of the Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association.  Reggie passed out a document titled “Priorities for Fire Safe Communities” (see appendix A) for the TF’s information.  Reggie said the fire chiefs knew this TF was being put together.  He obtained information from 27 fire departments and it was ratified by 40 chief officers.  The document was approved by the PCFCA this afternoon.  He noted that some items may not apply to the scope of this group but the purpose is to find out the best way to make our communities as fire safe as possible.  He suggested that he could answer any questions now or at the next meeting, if needed.    
Sally stated that some items are likely beyond the  scope of this group but it certainly does not hurt to take a look at the document and the recommendations of the fire officials.  A general discussion followed regarding PDD’s minimum setbacks, use of fire resistive materials, legalities, County ordinance, State Building Code, International Building Code requirements, pipeline extensions and time frames.   
Sally asked Gary if items in his report apply to this TF.  Could he make that clear?    Gary noted the following issues: 

·  Residential fire sprinkler resolutions 
·  Fire separation issues remain important to fire service
·  PDD 

·  Road network and connectivity

·  Public roads vs. private roads (Important to fire but may not apply to this group.)
Sally said the TF needs to be sure we have the PDD issue framed correctly.  What is the issue this TF can make a recommendation about?  What are we trying to hone in on?  The TF needs to be clear on what they can recommend.  We need to know all the implications.  In the end, only the Council can make the decision, but we still need to know what the options are.  County staff will frame the issue for the May 19 meeting.
It was the consensus of the group that the next meeting will be held on Tuesday May 19 from 8am to 10am.  The location will remain the same, conference room A at the Pierce County Annex building.    
The floor was then open for any public comment.  No one chose to speak at this time.  Wayne stated ample opportunity would be given at each meeting for public comment.  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40pm.

(End)  
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